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New Gullen Range Wind Farm Pty Ltd 
ACN 167 404 211 

Level 21, 1 York Street  
Sydney, NSW 2000 

info@gullenrangewindfarm.com 
Toll Free: 1800 509711 

 
Reference: NGRWF_DPE_034 

 
Ms Katrina O’Reilly 
Team Leader Compliance 
Department of Planning and Environment NSW 
Level 1, 11 Farrer Place 
Queanbeyan NSW 2620 
 
12 December 2019 
 

Subject: Decommissioning Environmental Management Plan Review 

 
Dear Ms O’Reilly, 
 
Gullen Range Wind Farm (GRWF) Project Approval (Application No. 07_0118 MOD 1) Condition 7.7 
requires that the approved Decommissioning Environmental Management Plan (DEMP) be reviewed 
every 3 years after the 30th June 2016.  
 
The GRWF DEMP was reviewed on the 30th September 2019 and only very minor items were 
identified for updating. As the DEMP was prepared by an independent consultant and the updates 
identified are relatively minor, it has been determined to identify the updates in this letter and 
attach it as a cover letter on the DEMP.  
 
The following updates were identified during the review of the DEMP: 

• Section 1 ‘BACKGROUND’ (3rd paragraph) – New Gullen Range Wind Farm Pty Ltd is wholly 
owned by Beijing Jingneng Clean Energy (Australia) Holding Pty Ltd. 

• Figure 3-1 GRWF Project Organisation Chart – Goldwind (Capital) is removed from this 
figure. 

• Figure 3-2 Indicative Decommissioning Organisational Structure - Goldwind (Capital) is 
removed from this figure. Biala Wind Farm is currently under construction and may need to 
be included in this figure at the next review. 

 
The DEMP and sub-plans will require further updating prior to decommissioning. The sub-plans were 
not updated at this review. This is consistent with the DEMP which states in Section 1.2.1 the 
requirement to update the sub-plans prior to decommissioning and Section 1.3 which states that the 
specific sub-plans will be prepared once decommissioning timing is confirmed.  
 
Kind regards, 

 
Leo Pearce 
Asset Manager 
New Gullen Range Wind Farm Pty Ltd 

http://www.gullenrangewindfarm.com/

